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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, JULY 12 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.
NO AUDIO 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT

Chairwoman Wegner reported that during the May 22nd board meeting Ms. Wanda Davis said she wanted to see more frequency for the buses and better on-time performance. The operations and planning teams are continually working to monitor system performance and design.  The next step in our Strategic Mobility Plan implementation is the Comprehensive Operational Analysis which will provide an in-depth study of route design to identify strengths, areas for improvements, and provide suggestions to improve efficiency and increase usage. 
Chairwoman Wegner reported that Mr. James Gilbeau said that the doors on the St. Charles streetcars are difficult to push open. He wanted to see them operated by the drivers. He also said the step is too high for some people. We are looking in to both issues.  The St. Charles Ave streetcars do not have the capability to have the rear doors operated by the Operator.  Staff is trying to determine if modifications could be made to the vehicles to allow for remote operation of the rear doors.  All modifications to the historic St. Charles streetcars must be approved by the state historic preservation officer. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Joy Davis asked to make sure that the drivers check the ramps before they leave the station. This is part of the driver’s pre-trip check list and the operations team will continue to reinforce this procedure. She would also like the para-transit drivers to be retrained. We continuously work with drivers on all aspects of their job responsibilities.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Mr. Joseph Prier said there are not enough transit police available for the system. The safety of our passengers and employees is of the greatest importance to the Board of Commissioners.  The RTA, the City of New Orleans and the New Orleans Police Department are working together to insure that the Transit Police Detail has all the resources necessary for public safety for the transit system. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Brenda Holmes said that on Friday, May 18, 2018, there were six or seven streetcars headed toward Harrah’s and that we need to look into a better way to schedule the streetcars. The RTA is completing the installation of the Clever Devices CAD/AVL system that will give dispatchers and route supervisor the real time tool to manage streetcars separated on the line. Ms. Holmes also said that the shelter in the neutral ground for the streetcar at Tulane and Cleveland isn’t used very much and that one should be placed at the bus stop. We are currently reviewing all shelter location options as we work to place more shelters.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Mr. Alan Drake wanted to see more service on the existing streetcar lines. We are working on our budget recommendations for service levels and will review requests and existing ridership when looking at where to recommend added service.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on Friday, June 1st, staff participated in the annual NOLA Readiness Ride, held by Evacuteer.org. Staff was out at bus and streetcar stops handing out NOLA Ready Hurricane Preparedness brochures and talking to riders about their options for City-Assisted Evacuation if there is a mandatory evacuation.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that during the June 26th board meeting, the question was asked about when construction of bus shelters would start. Staff is completing the location analysis and will present the analysis for consideration to the Operations Committee in a couple of weeks. Funding sources have been identified and the team is working to reprogram the funds to facilitate shelter production and installation. 

Chairwoman Wegner report that an issue with valet service at the Ace Hotel obstructing the movement of the St. Charles streetcars was brought up for consideration. Jared Munster, Interim Executive Director of the RTA, has followed up with the Department of Public Works and the Office of Safety and Permits to resolve the issue. If the condition persists, Transit Police will address the blockages directly.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on July 1st, the new GoMobile app with real time tracking was soft launched. We are all very excited about this new technology and appreciate all the feedback we’ve received so far. We are very glad to hear that our riders are enjoying and benefiting from the real time tracking information on both the GoMobile app and via the website. Our riders without smartphones can also access the real time information by calling Rideline.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that this past Tuesday, July 10th, Commissioner Roth held the annual Emergency Transportation for Seniors and Disabled Citizens Meeting to address hurricane planning and transportation options. It was a well-attended, and successful event featuring WDSU meteorologist Kweilyn Murphy, and our partners from NOSHEP/NOLA Ready, New Orleans EMS, New Orleans Health Department, and Evacuee. I’d like to thank all our partners who participated and everyone who attended.  

COMMISSIONER ROTH ARRIVED AT THE MEETING 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

No Audio 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Fixed Route – June
· There were 1.6 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.
· On Time Performance was 79% for the month of June 
· Miles between Road Calls were 8,164
Streetcars - June
· There were 6.8 accidents per 100,000 miles
· On-Time Performance was 77% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 20,715
· Boarding Per Hour were 42.8
Ferry – June 
· Ridership for the ferry was 84,861
· Scheduled trips: 3,638; Completed: 3,561 trips 
· 8 Trips Cancelled No Fault
· 69 Cancelled Trips

· 98.1 Reliability 

Paratransit – June 
· There were 2.36 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On Time Performance – 80%

· Miles between Road Calls were 25,447

· Boarding Per Hour were 2.08
CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION PHASE 
CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL RIVERFRONT RAIL CONNECTOR NEW BUS STOP 

Martin Pospisil reported that the Phase 1 construction bid package has been advertised. The mandatory Pre-Bid Conference and the On-site meeting were held on June 28, 2018. The Bid Opening is currently scheduled for July 12, 2018. 

RIVERFRONT STREETCAR LINE SPECIAL TRACK REPLACEMENT & OCS POLES PAINTING 


Martin Pospisil reported that the bid package for procurement of the rail has been advertised.  The Pre-Bid Conference was held on July 9, 2018 and the Bid Opening was scheduled for July 19, 2018.

Martin Pospisil reported that the RTA Board authorized for a General Contractor and staff was getting ready to advertise in order to move into the Construction Phase.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE SPECIAL TRACK REPLACEMENT (CARROLLTON/CLAIBORNE) 

Martin Pospisil reported that the bid package for procurement of the rail has been advertised.  The Pre-Bid Conference was held on July 9, 2018 and the Bid Opening was scheduled for July 19, 2018.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE OCS POLES REPAIRS


Martin Pospisil reported that the RTA board authorized solicitation for a General Contractor on June 26, 2018 and staff was getting ready to advertise for the Project in order to move into the Construction Phase.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE DOWNTOWN LOOP TRACK PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT 


Martin Pospisil reported that this project was currently at 90% design and the Department of Public Works was reviewing the design.
A PHILIP RANDOLPH AND ENO FACILITIES – EXTERIOR ENVELOPE REPAIRS 


Martin Pospisil reported that staff believe that splitting the project in 2 phases might be needed while the Maintenance Facility would be completed in Phase 2.

NAPOLEON FACILITY RENOVATION

Martin Pospisil reported that Landmark conducted an analysis of what type of roofing system would be the most appropriate to meet SHPO’s new requirements.  


Martin Pospisil reported that this analysis was completed on June 27, 2018 and sent to FTA for review and submission and staff was awaiting Landmark’s cost proposal for completing the design changes pending SHPO’s analysis. 
ALGIERS PARK & RIDE REHABILITATION – PHASE 1

Martin Pospisil reported that the bid package is 100% complete and the Board authorized to solicit for a General Contractor. 
PASSENGER FERRY VESSELS 

Martin Pospisil reported that the first vessel passed the sea trials and the Coast Guard inspection and the builder was currently working on punch list items that should be completed and the Captains’ training will be required before the vessel can start carrying passengers.
MARKETING REPORT:

Candice Marti reported that the Average Time on Hold for Ride Line during the month of June was 00:29.
Candice Marti reported that the Time to Close Cases during the month of June was 3.7 days. 
Candice Marti reported that the rate for Abandoned calls was 9.1% 

Marketing
· GoMobile soft launch, in partnership with IT, Operations, Maintenance, PIO and Product teams. Preparing for full launch
· Ongoing GoMobile trainings
· Upcoming GoMobile rider and driver surveys
· Planning and messaging for festival and event detours; hurricane season
· Map and schedule updates
· Safety and training video development
Customer Care Center

· Continuing to train and monitor agent performance
· New service alerts messaging module
· Rideline agents are trained on GoMobile. They are answering questions and guiding riders to download the app
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
100 Total Media Mentions in June
· Publicity Value: $1.8 Million
· Total Online News Publicity: $1.3 Million
· Total Local TV Publicity:  $291,641 
EARNED MEDIA HIGHLIGHT 

66 
Dancing Streetcar Operator
Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· Distributed materials on safety/best practices, collected comments on RTA experiences, distributed NOLA Ready materials with the Department of Health and Councilmember Nguyen.
· Distributed system maps, subscribed attendees to the Rider’s Digest and distributed information on how to apply online for employment with Transdev.
· PIO and RTA Outreach met with Director of Office of Youth and Families to discuss partnership and outreach opportunities.
· RTA Outreach & Planning attended the Workforce Housing Council Meeting.  Topics included “Smart Hosing Mix” and addressing transit for housing project residents.

· RTA Outreach distributed maps, schedules, GoMobile information to new residents of Orleans and Jefferson Parish via CCANO interpreters.

· RTA Outreach distributed materials on RTA safety & best practices, collected comments on experiences with RTA, distributed hurricane preparedness pamphlets.

· RTA Outreach partnered with the RPC to distribute maps, schedules, safety brochures, hurricane preparedness pamphlets, bicycle helmets and lights to RTA customers.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the Regional Planning Commission for the continuing Cooperative, and Comprehensive Development of Transportation Plans Considering all Modes of Transportation.


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the Regional Planning Commission.  Resolution No. 18-046 was adopted unanimously.

PORT OF NEW ORLEANS 

Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the Port of New Orleans for the Storage of Buses and Non-Revenue Vehicles at the Port of New Orleans’ Poland Avenue Wharf at no cost to the RTA.
Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the Port of New Orleans Resolution No. 18-047 was approved unanimously.

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

None
ADJOURNMENT

The Operations and Administration Meeting of July 12, 2018 ended at 10:47 a.m.  

